
Kind Regards, 
Hayden Iles 
Tumuaki - Principal
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Message from our Principal....
Tēna koutou katoa, Goeie dag, 안녕하세요, أهلا, 您好, こんにちは,
Welcome......

This Weeks Featured Business Partner

Welcome back to our second term of school.

I hope that you were able to spend some quality time together 
with your families over the break.

A warm welcome to all new families to the school. We hope that you enjoy your time with us.
We also welcome Mrs Anna Clark who has taken up a role three days a week as a specialist
teacher in our Year 4 team.

Last week, I had the opportunity to travel to Melbourne with our Across School Kahui Ako
Literacy Leader, Mrs Lauren Hare, and Deputy Principal, Mrs Alice Andel. We spent four days
engaged in professional learning and school visits with Liz Kane Literacy, our long-term partner
in implementing structured literacy at our school.

We explored how principles from the science of learning can extend beyond literacy to
strengthen teaching across the curriculum. Visiting several schools and connecting with
education leaders reaffirmed that we're on the right path. A highlight was an evening session
with Dr. Nathaniel Swain, a key voice in evidence-based education.

We're proud of our team's commitment to embedding explicit, research-informed instruction
in every classroom. As we reflect and plan next steps, we look forward to sharing what we’ve
learned with our staff and community.

The term promises, as always, to be eventful with many events planned which include school
cross country, our annual Matariki Festival, Year 4 Kelly Tarlton’s sleepover, book week and
much more. 

On Sunday, the Education Minister, Erica Stanford, launched a new and informative webspace
for parents and whanau designed to help them support children's learning at home and
strengthening the relationships between families and schools. Included in the webspace is a
year by year curriculum learning guides, practice activities and informative videos and
resources. The parent portal can be accessed HERE. Please take some time to look through the
webspace and if you have any questions these can be discussed at our Term Two Learning
Conferences.

https://www.education.govt.nz/parents-and-caregivers/schools-year-0-13/parent-portal
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ANZAC ASSEMBLY 
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

WEEK 2

5 MAY 6 MAY

NS Primary
Schools Swim

Competition

7 MAY 8 MAY 9 MAY

Y1&2 Assembly

WEEK 3

12 MAY 13 MAY

Y4 Sleepover Kelly
Tarltons

Snowplanet
Challenger Cup

PTA Meeting

14 MAY

Y4 Sleepover Kelly
Tarltons

Chess Power
Junior Regionals

Auckland Writers
Festival

15 MAY

Y4 Sleepover Kelly
Tarltons

ECB Rugby
Festival

16 MAY

Y3&4 Assembly

Chess Power
Development Day

PINK SHIRT NON-
UNIFORM DAY

WEEK 4

19 MAY 20 MAY 21 MAY

Board Meeting

22 MAY

PTA Royalty Disco

23 MAY

Y5&6 Assembly

Book character
dress-up day 

29 May

https://www.murraysbay.school.nz/events/
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Congratulations to Maxx Hannah
who has achieved 3rd place
(Bronze Level) in the 2025 NZCO
Scratch Coding Competition,
organised nationally by the New
Zealand Coding Organisation! 
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd4LMjOAmHemklVRDrM4pUouZ9SZPyTxSJKXITgxB5lLnqj7Q/viewform?usp=header
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Festival 2025
 

With just one more payment to
come in we can share funds raised

from the festival totalled
approximately $19,000. This is a

huge result and the PTA would like
to thank everyone who came along,
helped out in any way or donated

items and their time. This is a
massive contribution towards a new

senior playground!

https://forms.gle/Pi6pkg8HnUMwmLkU9
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